Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council does not hold the information requested.

You asked:

The Care Act 2014 gave local authorities new responsibilities across a range of areas in adult social care, most of which came into effect in 2016. These included the provision of comprehensive information and advice about care and support, new rules on carers’ assessments and an emphasis on a variety of high-quality services to choose from in local areas. 

QUESTION: 

Up to the present day, what have been the council’s costs regarding implementation of the Care Act?

Please provide information broken down annually, starting in 2013/14 to the present day.  I appreciate there may be constraints within the context of the Freedom of Information Act but where possible state:

a) The relevant project or strand of the Care Act (e.g. work on assessing and shaping the local care market) and 

b) Type of expenditure (e.g. event to engage with local providers). 

Note: this should include costs for policies which may have later been postponed or cancelled e.g. cap on lifetime care costs.

We did not record the costs of implementation of the Care Act separately in our accounting system. The work undertaken was absorbed within existing staff workloads and is not separately identifiable.  Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

